
Bidwill Events 
 

Term 4 Week 2: October 19th to October 23rd, 2020 

 
 

 
Some of our usual events this year have been difficult to organise, particularly where 
they involve parents, carers and future students visiting to see our facilities and 
curriculum offerings. To help overcome this obstacle, our school communications 
team has been working hard over the last term to develop a virtual tour of the school. 
You can find the link on the Learning Hub: 
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/ccbidwillcampus/school-virtual-tour 
 
The HSC Exams are upon us! The first exam is on Tuesday 20th October and the 
final exam at our school is on Tuesday 10th November. We have provided students 
with paper copies of essential documents, such as the exam timetable, and these 
are also available on the Year 12 Google Classroom and the NESA website. 
 
To assist students and to help parents and carers understand how to support HSC 
success, we’ve added a wealth of resources to the Learning Hub. These are also 
very useful for our current Year 11 students who are just beginning their HSC 
courses. https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/ccbidwillcampus/hsc-2020 
 
For our Year 7-10 students, teachers will be making their assessment of student 
learning over the coming weeks and creating end of year reports to be handed out in 
mid-December. As we were not able to hold our usual parent-teacher evening this 
year, please feel free to phone the school and arrange a time to speak with your 
child’s teacher(s) or student adviser.  
 
Finally, I’d like to say a fond farewell to Mr Cole who is taking up a position at Tempe 
High School starting next week. Mr Cole arrived at Bidwill in 2005 as an English 
teacher and went on to become relieving Head Teacher English, Head Teacher 
Administration and relieving Deputy Principal. In his almost 16 years at Bidwill Mr 
Cole has made a significant impact and will be missed by staff and students. 
 
Have a great week  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jason White 
(Relieving Principal)  
  

https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/ccbidwillcampus/school-virtual-tour
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/ccbidwillcampus/hsc-2020


UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
This week  

• Year 12 Last day of classes – Monday 19th October  

• HSC Exams start – Tuesday 20th October 

 

Further Ahead  

• Last day of HSC Exams at Bidwill Campus – Tuesday 10th November 

• Sign out day for Year 12 – Wednesday 11th November 

• Year 12 Graduation – Thursday 12th November 

• Yearly Exams for some 7-10 courses - Weeks 4-6 

• Year 11 Reports handed out – Week 4 

• Last day of Term 4 – Wednesday 16th December 

 


